
9th May, 2019  

 

APPIN PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Hello Everyone,  
 

A full week with all year levels at school, it is nice to have a relatively normal week!  With professional learning and 
illness I have been laid low this week.  A big thanks to Mrs Martin, Mrs Carson, Nicole and all teachers and staff for 
holding the fort in my absence. 
 

Very positive feedback has come from the 3/4 Camp last week.  Well done to the 3/4s for having a go at all of the 
activities and for their behaviour. Also, a big thanks to all of our a teachers and staff for their work. They give up their 
own time to work 24/7 for 3 days in order for our kids to have these great experiences and this is very much 
appreciated. 

 
 

 

 
 Dale Carmody - Principal 

Upcoming Events  

9/10 May Mothers Day Stall 18 May Bunnings BBQ 22 May Library After Dark 

17 May Gr 5/6 Bike Hike 22 May Gr 3/4 Gymnastics 23 May School Cross Country 

Enjoy the rest of the week and the weekend! 

2020 Enrolments Open 
              Please collect enrolment forms and other information from the office. 

NAPLAN 
All families of Year 3 and 5 children should have received a letter regarding details of this year’s NAPLAN in school 
bags yesterday. There is information regarding the testing and links to the VCAA website for further information. 
Testing will take place next week. 

Congratulations to Connor, 
Jazhara, Imogen and Azra on 
their Gumleaf Awards.  
Connor chose free time with a 
friend, Jazhara bakery lunch, 
Imogen chose music in the 
classroom and Azra a class 
game.   
 

Well done to Tara and Chevy 
on their Appin Star Awards.   

Kinder visits 
We have started our Kinder Visits for this year. Grade 4 or 5 students head to our local kinders and read a story to a 
small group. The kinder kids then answer questions about the story and draw a picture. This is great for practising 
reading fluency and the kinder kids love having the older a students read to them. 

Professional Learning 
Last week we continued our work with Professor Peter Sullivan as he modelled lessons at 
Yarrunga Primary. There is a huge amount of work going on behind the scenes as we 
work with Peter on our numeracy teaching and our Teacher Partners on reading. There is 
a lot to look forward to as we all strive to continue in our core work of improving the 
outcomes for our kids with the support of experts in the field. 



 

Bunnings BBQ 
Our next Bunnings BBQ is scheduled 
for Saturday, 18th May. A note asking 
for helpers has been sent home today. 

There is no Breakfast 

Club tomorrow. 

APPIN PARK PLAYGROUP 
Playgroup is on every Tuesday morning from 

9.30am to 11am.  All parents, grandparents and 
carers of children from birth to school age are 

welcome. Come and share a cuppa and make some 
new friends.  There is no cost, fruit is provided.   

 


